
  
   

   

  

We are seeking a Clinical Lead to work in partnership with nia on IRIS 

across GP practices in Hackney & City (4 hours per month). 
 

 
nia About nia - NIA | Ending Violence Against Women and Girls is seeking a local, 

practising clinician (ideally a GP) with an interest in domestic violence and abuse (DVA) to 

become the Clinical Lead for our IRIS Programme in Hackney & City.  The IRIS service 

in Hackney & City is well established and has been operational since its trial in 2007-2010.   

 

IRIS is an evidence-based domestic abuse training and referral programme developed 

specifically for general practice, currently being delivered across England and Wales. For 

more information on the IRIS programme: https://irisi.org/about-the-iris-programme/ 

 

We are looking for practicing clinicians with knowledge of local needs and with links to 

local primary health care staff. The IRIS Clinical Lead role will involve working closely with 

our Women’s Health Services manager and Advocate Educator to deliver the IRIS 

programme across the area, support delivery of training to the practices, and to support 

the service to act as a source of advice and guidance to clinicians about DVA.  

 

The IRIS Clinical Lead will understand the gendered nature of DVA, and of the impact of 

multiple, intersecting oppressions (e.g. sexism, racism, homophobia, ableism, etc) and the 

consequent barriers for survivors of DVA to accessing health and other services.    

   

The role requires approximately 4 hours per month at an hourly rate of £83. We are 

looking for practitioners willing to attend the IRIS training for trainers, funded through the 

service. A small proportion of the time will be spent supporting the IRIS Advocate Educator 

to deliver the IRIS clinical one training to local general practice teams. We have funding 

confirmed up until March 2026, this is a fixed envelope of funding for the role.   

 

For more information, please get in touch with Caroline Murphy at 

cmurphy@niaendingviolence.org.uk no later than 24th July 2025. Applicants will be 

required to submit an Expression of Interest, citing relevant safeguarding links across the 

boroughs.   

 

Informal interviews will be held (remotely) 31st July 2025. 
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